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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

February 6, 2003

General Notice 2003-03

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Hours of Work Adjustments for P-5;



Division/Unit Assignments for P-5

As a result of contractual bumping options, certain employees within the P-5 bargaining unit are in positions that have more or less hours of work than the positions held pre-bumping.  Accordingly, OLR, on behalf of Executive Branch Agencies, has entered into a Stipulated Agreement with A&R that provides in relevant part as follows:

State Agencies, with prior approval from OPM, can make part-time positions into full-time 40 hour positions in order to provide employees in those positions with a total number of workweek hours equivalent to that which the employees previously worked. 

State Agencies, with prior approval from OPM, can make full-time positions into part-time positions in order to provide employees in those positions with a total number of workweek hours equivalent or comparable to that which the employees previously worked.  In no event shall such part-time positions be reduced to less than 20 hours.

Agencies will not make adjustments to positions as referenced above unless the employee currently filling the position agrees to the adjustment.

Additionally, any Agency that would like to assign employees to a Division or Division Unit within the Agency that varies from the Division or Division Unit into which the employee bumped, should contact Christine Cieplinski at  christine.cieplinski@po.state.ct.us or Paul Bodenhofer at paul.bodenhofer@po.state.ct.us to discuss this issue.  

Labor relations designees with questions regarding this should contact OLR at 418-6447.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency personnel office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
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